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Dear Ladies of the Club, 

Due to several nights of staring at 

the ceiling until all hours of the 

morning, I decided to download a 

sleep app.  Many of you may not 

know that there are apps to help you 

sleep, but there are, and now two of 

them are on my smart phone. 

 One has lovely bedtime tales that 

I listened to intently and gleaned all 

sorts of information—I now know a 

lot about the Orient Express and 

about lavender in France.  However, I 

didn’t go to sleep.  The other app is 

“scientifically supported” and 

involves a lot of imagining disparate 

things—a person on a horse, ducks, a 

golf course.  (It is still in its testing 

stage.)  In the meantime I’ve decided 

to imagine planting bulbs.  Hundreds 

and hundreds of bulbs.….Think that 

might work? 

 The meeting this Thursday 

sounds terrific!  Something different 

and of course it will be fun!  See 

Deborah’s note for particulars. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

From the President 
 

Dear Ladies, 
Spring is coming and a lot is happening! 

At our March 7 regular meeting, we will 
have a bingo party to benefit our Pretty 
Ladies’ Topsail Park project.  The cost of 
each bingo card is $5 (good for all  
six games).  The six bingo games will all be 
different with valuable prizes for the 
winners.  For the seventh game, the cost of 
each bingo card is $1, and it is winner take 
all!  There will also be a silent auction with 
about 10 great items, so please come!  See 
Carol Remy’s email for a glimpse of the 
items. 
 Our 2019 spring road trip to the Old 
Homes Pilgrimage in Edenton, N.C., is 

 
Garden Club Meeting 

**** 
Thursday, March 7 

9:30 Breakfast Refreshments 
10:00 Meeting— 

The Eure Building, Ann Street 
Methodist Church 



		
	

	
	 	

coming up Friday, April 12.  The cost is $95 
for members and $105 for non-members, 
and includes transportation, admission to the 
tour, lunch, breakfast, and Happy Hour.  
Everyone ALWAYS enjoys Edenton! There 
are only 18 seats left, so please sign up now 
and get on the bus with us! 
Hope to see you all at our meeting on 
Thursday, March 7! 
Best regards, 
Deborah Van Dyken 
 
 
 

Happenings 
*Don ’t forget Art From the Heart 
in the Lowes Shopping Center on 
Arendell Street, beside Big Lots.  
The show will run through March 
14, and so many artists you know 
have paintings in the show. It is 
great fun! Our Garden Club 
membership is well represented! 
Check the Arts Council website for 
times. 
*April meeting-- we hope to have 
Jenna or Danny from Carolina 
Home and Garden to discuss 
container gardening. 

 
 

 
And in this weird February/March 

weather we actually have a  
Yard of the Month! 

The home of Greg & Debbie Ireland, 
1615 Front Street, an English Garden. 

 
There is so much more to see of the 
gardens than I can possibly picture, so 

please trot, or walk, or bike or even 
tool by in a car to enjoy them. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Our Garden Flag will be on sale for 
$15 this coming Thursday, March 7! 

This is your chance!! 
 
 

See ya round town, 
Beverly Glover-Wood 

Editor 


